



CROSSHILL & GOVANHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES 14TH JAN 2019

PRESENT

AM Millar G McManus T Leheureax J MacDonald
D Tausney M Nisbet E Pollock K Hawley C McCormick

Councillors: Alexander Belic, Soryia Siddique, Mhairi Hunter
2 Police

APOLOGIES

A Carberry, J Beaver

WELCOME

The meeting was quorate and chaired by Cheryl McCormick.

MINUTES

Agreed with amendment.

Proposed by: M Nisbet

Seconded by : D Tausney

POLICE

- vandalism 0
- attempted breakin 10
- theft by breakin ~20
- drug 23 (3 cases sent to procurator fiscal)
- serious assault 1 (perpetrators charged and gone to court; parties knew each other)
- robbery 1 (teenagers, one detection)
- violent crime 17 assaults (some school age, 4 gone to court)

Also "a number of youths causing annoyance".

Other issues raised:

- Double Parking - Police noted it's different people so deterrence is working.
- Police noted vehicles unsuitable - a large lorry to small shop - the area is suited for that type of delivery. Suggestions of wholesale businesses not footfall.
- Cllr Hunter said we could do a survey suggestion to get thriving places on-board.
- Eldritch noted cars are parking in the new cycle lane in Victoria Road.
- Cycling on Aitkenhead Road pavement.

AGREED Police to come to Feb meeting (re: truancy/Social Work)

[ACTION: Mhairi Hunter talk to Hutchesontown CC, info on Living Streets]

TREASURER'S REPORT

Balance £1055.56

PLANNING/LICENSING

Cake shop in Victoria Road applying for a Cafe License. No action agreed.

INTERNAL MEETING

Training on Planning and Licensing issues was considered useful. [ACTION: Secretary to find out what CCRC can offer]

Agreed meeting- evening of 22nd, 7pm [ACTION: Secretary to book room]

OFFICE BEARERS

AGREED:

Minutes Secretary: Jennifer MacDonald

Proposed by: M Nisbet

Seconded by E Pollock

Vice Chair: Grant McManus

Proposed by: M Nisbet

Seconded by D Tausney

CLEANSING

Next sub-group meeting agreed 28th Feb, 6pm-8pm

[ACTION: Secretary to book room and liaise with Darren Lambie]

For Public Meeting, further people to be invited - initially to Sub-group meeting to plan.

Lowther, Your Place, Govanhill HA [ACTION: J MacDonald to contact]

Hub, + environmental rep? [ACTION: Secretary to contact Gordon Smith]

Date and format of Public Meeting to be discussed at Sub-group meeting.

Mhairi Hunter's drop-in event - will be more low key. Still getting dates, and will involve interpreters.

[ACTION: Cllr Hunter to update us]

CROSS PARTY GROUP

Next CPG : 4th March

In interim, a smaller meeting on 4th feb to update on outstanding actions and discuss how CPG can be more effective generally.

[ACTION: Chair to (re)circulate CPG minutes and actions summary]

SECRETARY'S REPORT

Quiet during holiday. Most activity regarding Cleansing sub group and CPG bookings already covered.

- One resident raised issue regarding begging, passed to Councillors.
- International Burns Ceilidh 24th Jan
- Still following up meeting with John Quinn [ACTION: Secretary approach by suggesting dates]

COUNCILLORS REPORTS

Alexander Belic:

- Double Parking - group meeting at his office [ACTION: Eldritch to attend]
- He obtained info about different rates of tax collection : East: 59%, West 74%, South 69%; City 78%)

Soryia Siddique:

- Albert Road
- missed bin uplifts - lots reported
- followed up Govanhillians story - nothing
- dogfouling still raised a lot

AOCB

- noted Evening Times article regarding new housing putting pressure on Govanhill.
- noted overcrowding issues raised in the community

No actions agreed, but topics to keep an eye on.

NEXT MEETNG

11th February